
           

 

Old Zionsville United Church of Christ 
           5981 Fountain Road, P.O. Box 215, Old Zionsville, PA 18068 

                                        www.oldzionsucc.org           

        Email:  ozuccnewsletter@ptd.net                                                      
 

 
From Pastor's Desk… 
      
We are grateful to be connected with a wonderful Food 

Pantry at Zionsville Area Food Pantry.   

 

Here a few ideas from a list that has been floating 

around Facebook these days: 
 

1. They cannot eat all the awesome canned 

veggies and soup unless you put a can opener  

in too or buy pop tops. 

2. Spices or salt and pepper would be a real 

Christmas gift. 

3. Tea bags and coffee make them feel like you 

care. 

4. Sugar and flour are treats. 

5. They fawn over fresh produce donated by 

farmers and grocery stores. 

6. Seeds are cool in Spring and Summer because 

growing can be easy for some. 

7. They get lots of peanut butter and jelly but 

usually not sandwich bread. 

8. Cake mix and frosting makes it possible to 

make a child’s birthday cake. 

9. Dishwashing liquid for handwashing is very 

expensive and is always appreciated. 

10. Feminine hygiene products are a luxury and 

women will cry over that. 
 

Our Food Pantry gives out butter monthly and oil about 

3 times a year.  We don’t give out milk because of 

storage requirements and no one wants powdered 
milk.  Maybe Shelf-stable milk will be appreciated? 
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Thanks for all you do to help our food pantry clients throughout the whole year!  You are 
a Blessing!! 

 

Peace, 

   Lori  

 



 

Consistory has agreed that based on the current CDC guidelines that we will 
allow individuals to make their own decision as to the wearing of masks 

during church services.  Social distancing will continue to be encouraged.  

Offering plates will be kept in the Narthex.  Although the hymn words will be 

on the screen, feel free to use the hymnals in the pews to find the song and 
have the notes with the words to help you sing along.  The hymn numbers will 

appear on the screen and/or in the bulletin. 

 

Sunday, December 5 – 9:00 a.m. Sunday School 
                                 10:15 a.m. Worship, White Gifts, Window Presentation 

                                              Note Cards will be available to purchase 

                                Cemetery Association Meeting 

Sunday, December 12 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School 
                                 10:15 a.m. Worship 

Sunday, December 19 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School 

                                  10:15 a.m. Worship 

                                      Loose offering goes to Pastor’s Discretionary Fund 

Friday, December 24 – 3:00 p.m. Condensed Christmas Eve Service, Candles and  
                                                              Carols in a shortened service 

                                  7:30 p.m. Candlelight Worship Service          

Sunday, December 26 - No Sunday School 

                                  10:15 a.m. Worship 
 

 

Looking Ahead☺ 

 Sunday, January 2 – 9:00 a.m. Sunday School 
                               10:15 a.m. Worship 

 Sunday, January 9 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School 

                               10:15 a.m. Worship 

 Sunday, January 16 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School 
                               10:15 a.m. Worship 

                                  Loose offering goes to Pastor’s Discretionary Fund 

Sunday, January 23 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School 

                               10:15 a.m. Worship 

Sunday, January 30 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School 

                               10:15 a.m. Worship 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OZUCC Mission Statement 

The mission of our Church is to be a congregation devoted to our 
community where we experience and share the loving presence of God by 

teaching the Good News of Jesus Christ, by celebrating God’s Word in the 

Bible, and through loving service to all people. 



News from the Boy Scouts… 

Our Boy Scout Troop is active all year long.  If you know any boys or girls who would 
like to join Scouting check in with Elliott Fegley - 610-972-7869 or for Cub Scouts, 

Chris Ofner – 484-639-4279. 

News from the Cemetery Association… 

Cemetery Association Annual Congregation Meeting on Sunday, December 5. 

News from Christian Ed…  

Sunday School is open to all children who would like to participate.  Children can 
start at the age of two or when they are potty trained.  Classes are held in the lower 

level of the church.  If you have other questions about Sunday School, please speak 

with Pastor Lori, Susan Jacobs, Patti Mittl and Deb Schoenberger. 

 
We are still looking for a Sunday School Teacher to be with our youngest students.   

Time commitment is 8:45 to 10:00 a.m. weekly on a Sunday morning.  The kids are 

awesome, the curriculum is easy to teach, and we will appreciate you!  See Pastor 

Lori for more details. 
 

News from the Evangelism and Membership Committee…  

Our fall GriefShare program has ended, but we will be offering it again in 

the Spring of 2022 at NIGHT so those of you who are working during the 

day can join us.  We will be starting on Wednesday, March 9 from 6:30-
8:30 p.m. in the lower Social Hall of our building.  The Program will run for 

13 Wednesdays with the last session being on June 1.  This is open to anyone who is 

grieving a loss.  Please tell your friends and family. You may participate in as many 

Grief Share Programs as you like and may join in at any time during the course of the 
program.  Ask a current participant if it has been helpful.  All Welcome.  Please speak 

with Pastor Lori. 

 

Combined Lunch Bunch and Supper Club Christmas Party –     

Join us on Saturday, December 11, 2021, 4:00PM at Nick’s Bistro 
and Pizzeria, 7525 Tilghman Street, Allentown, PA 18106.  

(Fogelsville just east of the intersection of Rt. 100 and  

Tilghman)  Carpooling Available / Order off the Menu / Separate 

Checks / Credit Cards Welcome.  Please bring a wrapped and un-
marked Christmas Ornament to participate in an Ornament Exchange.  

RSVP to Linda or Mark Weaver no later than Sunday, December 5. 
  

We received this in our email and wanted to share with everyone! 
Just wanted to leave a quick note to let u know a couple of weeks ago I waited on a group of your 
parishioner (about 16) I know they went to this church because they all spoke very highly of  
there church and pastor. They were some of the kindest most gracious people I have had the 
pleasure of waiting on every one of them. They were kind and gracious they gave me a lovely 
flower that I know was not intended for me but was a very nice gesture all the same it definitely 
made my day so I wanted to thank them again there thoughtfulness is something I will treasure. 
Sue. Superior Resteraunt 

 



 

 
I hope this newsletter finds you all snug and WARM in your home while looking out your 

windows at the cold winter weather coming our way. 

  

Speaking of WARM!! Oink! Oink! We have reserved tickets for the 
IRON PIGS!!! The date is Saturday, June 18, 2022. It is a night 

game with Fireworks! Whoo Hoo!! We will be on the ground level, 

Section 102 Row Y and X. This is on the First Base side. The base 

price of the tickets is $11.00, but it will be a little more until they add the taxes and 
handling charges. We will get the final price to you as soon as we have it. 

  

I know this is a long way off, but I wanted to make sure we have seats on a fireworks 

night and of course together. As always with our outings, carpooling will be available! I 
have 25 tickets already reserved, but we can add to that at any time if needed. The 

money will be due a month before the game (May). If anyone would like to go but the 

money is an issue, please speak to me or Pastor Lori, as help is available. 

 

News from our Food Pantry…   

Pantry Children’s Christmas Program - Pantry Children’s Christmas Program - 

Due to the ongoing pandemic, we will again have a Christmas Gift Card program for our 

children. We are asking for a commitment for a $25 Walmart card for a child, or a 

contribution that we can use toward the purchase of a gift card. Please contact Robin 

Yoder at 610-428-1884 or yoderrr@airproducts.com  to sign up to participate. We need 
to be prepared for ~60 children. This message is going out to all churches, pantry 

volunteers, and civic supporters of the pantry. 

 

News from the ATF Room… 

Smiles….thank you’s….grateful and appreciative comments….all from our food pantry 

families on the days of our third annual Christmas Shoppers Shop and Giveaway! 

What a blessed event for clients….and all workers as well. 

THANKS to all our volunteers! 

THANKS to all who donated new items for our Shoppers Shop and used items for our 

giveaway tables! 

We will continue to accept both new and used items all year long in anticipation of 

helping our families in need throughout the new year. 

We pray God will guide, bless and direct us as we strive to continue to help our 

neighbors in need. 

News from the FUN Group… 

Angel Tree – Thank you to all for taking names off the Angel Tree to buy Christmas 

gifts for the children in foster care through The Kindness Project.  The deadline to have 
gifts returned is December 12, but would appreciate having them as soon as possible. 
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Music and Worship Committee… 

White Gifts will be collected for the young adults (ages 10-21) at 
Bethany Ministries on Sunday, Dec. 5 at 10:15 a.m.   Please wrap  

your gift in white tissue paper only or not at all.  Bethany can only use 

NEW items to give to the students living there.  This has always been  

a very meaningful and wonderful part of our Advent celebration.  Wish 

list from Bethany is enclosed with this newsletter.  

Christmas Eve Worship will be held at Old Zionsville UCC 

on Dec. 24 with a 3:00 p.m. Condensed Christmas Eve 

Service, Candles and Carols in a shortened service and 
7:30 p.m. Candlelight Worship Service.        

 

News from the Windows Committee…  

 Exciting news! First, Cumberland Stained Glass installed the restored 

Good Shepherd twin windows and completed the exterior scraping, 

painting and protective glass. They look amazing, especially the 
medallions. The Good Shepherd window will be removed for restoration on December 1 

and 2. Second, as of November 7th, the $5,000 gift challenge was successfully met. 

CONGRATULATIONS ALL! But, we're not stopping there. Another generous offer has 

been added to the challenge, matching an additional $1,000 in donations through 
Sunday, November 28th. The Windows Committee will announce the final results of the 

challenge during worship on December 5 and will also provide an update on the status of 

the restoration and financial picture. More exciting news on that front will be shared. 

Finally, the windows note cards will once again be available for sale that day. They make 
great Christmas gifts or stocking stuffers and are only $10 for five note cards, with all 

proceeds benefiting the fund. With the continued support of the congregation, 2021 saw 

the completion of Phase I of the restoration and Phase II is well underway. The 

committee looks forward to the challenge of Phase III in 2022! 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

We are in the process of preparing a new Church 

Membership Directory with names, addresses, phone 
numbers, birthdays and anniversaries. Please make 

sure your contact information is up to date especially if 

you have moved or changed phone numbers. Thank you. These are projected 

to be available in December.   

 
Approved Consistory Minutes can be found posted on the bulletin board at the side 

entrance to the Sanctuary for anyone wishing to take a look!! 

 

 



 

In order to be reimbursed, or to receive credit as a church donation, original 
receipts for labor and materials purchased on behalf of the church must be 

received in the office within 60 days of the date from purchase or by 

January 11, 2022 for purchases in November and December, 2021. 

 
Altar Flowers and Bulletins for 2022.  The church office is in the process of 

putting together the sponsor list for our weekly Altar Flowers and Bulletins for 2022.  The 

list with names and dates of sponsors is attached.  Please look over the list, if you would 

like to make any changes please call or email the office.  Chancel Flowers may also be 
ordered for any special Sunday.   Altar Flowers are $40.00 for fresh or $30.00 for silk 

(with money going to our Windows Fund) to sponsor and bulletins are $10.00.  Thank 

you!  

 
Greeters and Liturgist!  If you would like to be added to the Greeter’s List or be a 

Liturgist during Worship please call or email the Church office.  Attached are list of each 

from January through June. 

 

2022 Offering Envelopes will be available for pick up during the month  
of December.  Please remember to always write the amount given on the  

outside of your envelopes.  If you are unable to pick up your envelopes,  

please let the church office know either by email (ozuccoffice@ptd.net) 

or calling (610-966-3601). 
 

 

Church Lost and Found Box – This is what our Lost and Found Box looks 

like!  It is located on top of the mailboxes next to Pastor’s Office.  There is 
always something in it.  Check it out and see if you lost anything! 
 

There are two Bulletin Magnifier Sheets available for you to use in worship. They are 
the size of a full sheet of paper and can be found in the side pocket on the sound 

system.  Pick one up and try it out, then return it to the sound system after worship. 
 

Eyeglass Donations - A collection box for used eyeglasses is located at the 
front door entrance of the Sanctuary.  The Lions Club appreciates your 

donation. 
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Send a Little Sparkle to someone you love!  Sparkle is a care package and an uplifting 

handwritten message created by former Camelot kids sent to a recipient(s) of your 

choice.  The gift package features a bag of goodies that the recipient can snack on as 

they study or enjoy when they get a hankering for something tasty.  Every time they 
enjoy a goodie they’ll think of you!  Contact Camelot at: info@camelotforchildren.org or 

call at 610-791-5683.  You can also check with Brenda in the church office and she will 

email you the link.            

                
Holiday Gift Wrap Booth – Bring all of your holiday gifts to 

Camelot, 2354 W. Emaus Avenue, Allentown to be beautifully 

wrapped and decorated.  Drop off service available.  Dates for 

wrapping services are December 11-24th.  Times:  Monday-Friday  
10am-8pm; Saturday  10am-6pm; Sunday  12pm-6pm and 

Christmas Eve  10am-4pm 

 

 

 
 

      

Offerings and Donations Received from November 

 

     General Use……………………………… $ 9,420.00 
                                Benevolence……………………………..       505.00    

                                Pastor’s Discretionary Fund……..          5.00    

                                Windows to the Future…………….    5,466.00 

                                Building Repair Fund………………..        80.00  
                                Parsonage Rental……………………..   1,495.00  

                                Sunday School…………………………         29.00  

                                Parking Lot Fund………………………        40.00      

                                Cemetery………………………………….        25.00   

     
                                General Expenses…………………….  $32,694.85 
                                      includes gas………..$398.53      

                                          includes electric….$222.53 

 

Please remember there is a third box on your offering envelopes should  
you wish to give offering toward our Parking Lot Maintenance, Cemetery, 

Window Fund, Building Repairs or any Property Expenses.  Just designate in 

what area the money should be placed.  Thank you.  

 
Thank you to our Worship Helpers! 

 

                              Greeters                            Liturgist                                      

Dec. 5                Ruth Stansfield                  Cheryl Martucci 
Dec. 12          Mike & Diane Berger                 Jan Strobel 

Dec. 19     Cheryl & McGwire Martucci        Les Schoenberger 

Dec. 26               Millie Kohler                        Mark Weaver 

 
Attached to the newsletter please find our Greeter and Liturgist 

mailto:%20info@camelotforchildren.org


Schedule for January through June of 2022.  If you need to make  

a change or would like to be added to the list, please call or email  
the church office.  Thank you. 
 

                                        Altar Flowers                             Bulletins 

                 Dec. 5        Judy & Len Hoch                Bob & Annie Souder 

                Dec. 12       Chester Yeakel                      Mina Reinhard 

              Dec. 19          Paula Lilly                            Paula Lilly                                

             Dec. 26   Richards-Brown Family 

              
                            Chancel Flowers          

                            Dec. 12    Larry & Angela Stahler 
 
        

       If you wish to sponsor Bulletins or Flowers, please call the church office, 610-966-3601 or 

       email at ozuccoffice@ptd.net.  Bulletins are $10.00, Altar Flowers are $40.00, our Seasonal 

       silk arrangement is a donation of $30.00 to our Windows Fund.  If you are already signed 
       up to sponsor Altar Flowers and would like us to use our silk arrangement please let the office  

       know as soon as possible so Brenda can cancel our arrangement with Phoebe Floral for that  

       Sunday.  Thank you!   

       Attached to the newsletter please find our Sponsor list for Flowers and Bulletins    

       for 2022.  If you would like to make any changes please call or email the church  

       office. 
 
 

Deadline for material to be included in our January Newsletter is 
December 27.  Please place all info in the Secretary’s mailbox 

or email to the office at ozuccoffice@ptd.net 

 

              To add names to our Prayer List please call or email the church office. 
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Old Zionsville United Church of Christ 

December  2021 

Sunday   Monday    Tuesday Wednesday   Thursday    Friday   Saturday 

 

 
  

 

1 
Pastor Lori  

Office Hours 

10am-3pm  

 

2 
 

 
 

Choir 7:30pm 

3 
 

 

4 
 

5 
       9:00am Sunday  

                School 

       10:15am Worship 
           White Gift 

      Cemetery Association 

Congregation Meeting 

6 
 

 

 

Boy Scouts  6pm 

 

7 
 

 

 

Cub Scouts  7pm 

8 
Pastor Lori  

Office Hours 

10am-3pm  

 
 

9 

 

 
Choir 7:30pm 

10 

   
 

11 
Lunch Bunch/ 

Supper Club 

Nick’s Bistro 

      4pm 

12 
  9:00am Sunday  

             School 

 10:15am Worship 

             

13 
 

 

  
Boy Scouts  6pm 

Property  7pm 

14 
  

 

 
Cub Scouts  7pm 

15 
Pastor Lori  
Office Hours 

10am-3pm  

 

Finance 7pm 

 

    

16  

 

 

 
 

Choir 7:30pm 
 

             

17 
  

18 

 
 

19 
        9:00am Sunday  

                School 

        10:15am Worship 
        Pastor’s Discretionary 

             Fund Collection 

 

  

 

20 

 

 
 

Boy Scouts  6pm 

21 

 

 

 
Consistory 7pm 

22 
Pastor Lori  

Office Hours 

10am-3pm  

    

23 
 
 
 
Choir 7:30pm 

24 
Christmas Eve 

Services: 
  3:00pm 

  7:30pm 

 

25 

 

26      
10:15am Worship 

          

 

27 

 

 
Boy Scouts  6pm 

28 

 
 

Cub Scouts  7pm 

29 30 

 

 
Choir 7:30pm 

31 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
                                      ALTAR FLOWER SCHEDULE 
                                        January – December 2022 
 
 

January 
   2  Bennett Kohler  

  9  M/M Michael Bedell 
16  M/M Charles Jacobs, Jr. 
23  BettyLou Hartman 
30   
 

February 
   6  Boy Scouts 
 13  Patricia Harig 
         20  M/M Marvin Kerchner 
         27  M/M Tony Gurgick 
 
March 
   6  M/M Maynard Dreas 
 13  Paula Lilly 
 20  Ardyth Schaffer 
 27  M/M Dan Strobel       
            
 
April 
   3  M/M James Mittl 21   
 10   
 17  M/M Henry Heil  
         24  Linda Benner 
 
May 
   1   

   8  M/M William Yeakel 
 15  M/M Jeff Dreas 
 22  M/M Dennis Kneisley 
         29  Elisabeth Gehring 
          
June 
   5  M/M Henry Heil 
 12  M/M Donald Ritter 
 19  Pat Harig 
         26  Dillingersville 
           

July   
   3  M/M Charles Jacobs 
         10  M/M Jonathan Kunkel 15  M/M Jonathan Kunkel 
         17  Chester Yeakel 
         24  Ardyth Schaffer 
         31 
 
August 
   7  Joyce Nishnic 
 14  Paula Lilly   
 21  M/M Richard Shoemaker 
 28   
  
 
September 
   4  BettyLou Hartman 
 11  Richards-Brown Family 
 18  Millie Kohler 
 25  M/M Henry Heil 
                
October   
           2  Arlene Scheirer 
   9   
         16  M/M Carlton Dreas 
         23  Paula Lilly 
         30  M/M John Fisher, Sr 
 
November   

   6  Blanche Steiner 
         13  M/M Michael Bedell 
 20  Dolly Kichline 
 27  M/M Dan Latshaw 
                
December 
   4  M/M Len Hoch 
 11  Chester Yeakel 
         18  Paula Lilly        
         25  Richards-Brown Family  

 
 



 

 

 

2022 Chancel Flowers 

 

 
January 2 – Ardyth Schaffer – in memory of Arlene Schaffer, from Maynard, Christi, Ardyth 

and families. 

 

January 16 – Chris Schell – in memory of Ruth-Ann Schell’s Birthday. 
 

February 13 – Angela & Larry Stahler – in loving memory of Bill and Bernie  

Stahler commemorating their Wedding Anniversary of February 11th given by 

Larry & Angela Stahler. 
 

March 6 – Judy & Len Hoch – in memory of Colby Hoch.  

 

June 5 – Blanche Steiner – in memory of husband, Albert Steiner from Blanche 

Steiner and Family. 
 

June 19 – Kathy & Dan Latshaw – In honor of Dan and Kathy Latshaw’s 30th  

Wedding Anniversary. 

 
September 4 -  Judy & Len Hoch – in memory of Colby Hoch’s Birthday. 

 

September 4 – Bobby Schmeltzle – in memory of Paulette Shankweiler from 

Godson Bobby. 
 

September 18 – In honor of Bill and Julia Yeakel’s 68th Wedding Anniversary. 

 

October 16 – Ardyth Schaffer – in memory of Melvin Schaffer by Maynard, 
Christi and Ardyth and Families. 

 

October 16 – Chris Schell – in memory of his parents Ruth-Ann and Carl Schell 

on their Wedding Anniversary. 

 
October 23 – Larry & Angela Stahler – in loving memory of Bill Stahler commemorating his 

Birthday given by Larry and Angela Stahler. 

 

November 13 – Shirley Walbert  - in memory of Charmin Walbert from the  
Walbert Family. 

 

December 11 – Larry & Angela Stahler – in loving memory of Bernie Stahler 

commemorating her Birthday given by Larry and Angela Stahler. 
 

 

 
 
 



 
 
                                          BULLETIN  SCHEDULE 
                                        January – December 2021 
 
 

 January 
   2    

  9  M/M John Fisher 
16  M/M William Yeakel 
23   
30   
 

February 
   6  Boy Scouts 
 13 
         20  Griesemer Family 
         27  Millie Kohler 
 
March 
   6  Lee Hoch Family 
 13  Paula Lilly 
 20  Ardyth Schaffer 
 27  M/M Henry Heil 
                
April 
   3  M/M Lee Hoch 21   
 10  Elisabeth Gehring 
 17  M/M Charles Brown  
         24 
 
May 

   1  M/M Carlton Dreas 
   8  M/M Todd Goudsward 
 15  M/M Paul Yoder 
 22  M/M Dennis Kneisley 
         29  M/M Robert Souder 
          
June 
   5  BettyLou Hartman 
 12  M/M Cyrus Mohr 
 19  M/M Henry Heil 
         26  Dillingersville 
           

July   
   3  Mina Reinhard 
         10  Lee Hoch Family 15  M/M Jonathan Kunkel 
         17  Patricia Sajkowicz 
         24  Ardyth Schaffer 
         31 
 
August 
   7  M/M Richard Shoemaker 
 14  Paula Lilly   
 21  M/M Robert Souder 
 28  M/M Len Hoch 
  
 
September 
   4  Linda Benner 
 11  M/M Maynard Dreas 
 18  Chester Yeakel 
 25  M/M Henry Heil 
                
October   
           2  Patricia Harig 
   9  Arlene Scheirer 
         16  Patricia Kuebler 
         23  Paula Lilly 
         30  M/M James Mittl 

 
November   
   6  M/M Dan Latshaw 
         13 
 20  M/M Len Hoch 
 27                  
December 
   4  Joyce Nishnic 
 11  M/M Robert Souder 
         18  Mina Reinhard 
         25  Paula Lilly     

         



 

2022 Greeter Schedule 

January-June 2022 

 
Please arrive 30 minutes before Worship time to ring the bell, greet and hand out 

bulletins.  We are presently taking attendance, please check off person’s name on 

attendance list. Schedule is subject to change.  You will receive a reminder in the 

mail a month before your date.  If you cannot make the assigned date please switch 
with someone and let the Church Office know.  Thank You. 

 

 

 
                                   January   2      Les & Deb Schoenberger 

             9      Randy & Sharon Trexler 

                                  16      Chris Schell 

                                                 23      Nancy Weitzel 
        30      Mark & Linda Weaver 

         February  6       Boy Scouts 

       13       John & Nancy Civitts 

                                20       Dan & Kathy Latshaw 
      27       Cheryl & McGwire Martucci 

    March   6       Marvin & Barbara Kerchner 

  13       Peter Yeakel 

  20       Mike & Diane Berger 

  27       Robin Yoder 

    April    3        Ruth Stansfield 

10        Millie Kohler 

    17        Consistory Members 

24        Les & Deb Schoenberger 
 

 May   1       Randy & Sharon Trexler 

     8       Chris Schell 

    15       Nancy Weitzel 
22       Mark & Linda Weaver 

29      John & Nancy Civitts 

 

  June   5      Dan & Kathy Latshaw 

12      Marvin & Barbara Kerchner 
19      Peter Yeakel 

    26      Dillingersville 

 

 
 

 

 



 
  

  

  

  

  

                  Liturgist from January-June 2022  

Please trade with another person if the date doesn’t suit you.  If possible, contact 
the church office – 610-966-3601 – to note the change.  That way we can have 

the correct name in the bulletin and get the Liturgy to the correct person. 

                             Worship begins at 10:15 a.m. 
 

 
 

 
 

January 2, 2022  Chris Schell   
January 9, 2022  Nancy Weitzel   

January 16, 2022  Lee Hoch   
January 23, 2022  Jane Bedell  

 
January 30, 2022  Robin Yoder  

 
February 6, 2022  Pat Sajkowicz  

 

February 13, 2022 
 

Ruthann 
Mutchler   

February 20, 2022  Wendy Yeakel  
 

February 27, 2022  Kathy Latshaw  
 

March 6, 2022  Cheryl Martucci  
 

March 13, 2022  Jan Strobel   
March 20, 2022  Les Schoenberger  
March 27, 2022  Mark Weaver  

 
April 3, 2022  Nancy Civitts   

April 10, 2022  Sherri Farrell   
April 17, 2022  Millie Kohler   
April 24, 2022  Chris Schell   

May 1, 2022  Nancy Weitzel   

May 8, 2022  Lee Hoch   

May 15, 2022  Jane Bedell   

May 22, 2022  Robin Yoder   

May 29, 2022  Pat Sajkowicz   

June 5, 2022 
 

Ruthann 
Mutchler   

June 12, 2022  Wendy Yeakel   

June 19, 2022  Kathy Latshaw  
 

June 26, 2022  Dillingsville  
   



    
    
    
    

    

 
 



 
 


